
School Council Meeting – 14/2/19 

Minutes 

 Y2 
Rebecca 
Bailey 

Y3 
Mia 
Liam 

Y4 
Julia 
Declan 

Y5 
Kieran 
Ebony 

Y6 
Layla 
Lucas 

Clubs After lengthy discussion, school council agreed to request that after the half term holidays the 
following clubs be run… 
Gymnastics 
Cooking 
Computing 
Playing out on the yard/go-kart club 
Music 
Radio 
Film (KS2) 
Mr W explained that we might not be able to run all of them, but that the staff would be asked if they 
could run one of these clubs. 
Mr Wood to email staff to organise this. 

Gardening 
update. 

Before Christmas we were unsuccessful in trying to win a bid for some money to improve our 
outdoor area. However, we have since won an award of £2000 for “Edible Growing”. The council had 
lots of ideas of what they wanted to do with the money and want to meet with Helen the lady who 
will be working with us for this grant. 
Some of the ideas included growing… 
Tomatoes, beetroot, potatoes, carrots, sweetcorn (for popcorn), blueberries, blackberries, 
strawberries, lettuce and Bailey wants to grow wheat to try to make our own bread. 
Mr W said that he didn’t know if we would be able to grow all of this, but we would take advice from 
and work with Helen from OASES. 
The council asked whether we could have a tasting session to try our produce, and then if it was 
good, we could put some of it on the salad bar at lunchtime. 
The council also suggested there being a gardening club that might be able to work at lunchtime as 
well as afterschool. 
The council also want to do an assembly to tell the rest of school about it. 

AOB The council brought up the run that all school take part in on the afternoons. 
There was much discussion about the run and quite a lot of disagreement. The children are not happy 
that some people are not taking part in the run properly. They said that people are talking and not 
running and just walking, including some of the members of school council themselves. 
We discussed ways to improve things. 
Miss Potts used to give out dojos to people doing well, but has stopped doing this. We would like this 
to start again. 
It was also suggested that if there was some loud music on, people might join in more and sing whilst 
they run instead of walking and talking. 
We ran out of time so will discuss this more in the future. 
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